




 
 

November 19, 2019 
 
Metropolitan Airports Commission 
Noise Oversight Committee 
Attn: Bradley Juffer, Community Relations Manager 
6040 28th Avenue South 
Minneapolis, MN 55450 
 
RE: Response to Airport Noise Mitigation Requests Made by the City of Eagan 
 
Dear Mr. Juffer and Members of the Noise Oversight Committee:  
 
The City of Burnsville supports the efforts of the Metropolitan Airports Commission (MAC) Noise Oversight Committee 
(NOC) to reduce aircraft noise over residential areas.  
 
As a member of the NOC At-Large Subcommittee, the City of Burnsville generally supports the findings and 
recommendations of MAC staff related to requests made by the City of Eagan in their Sept. 3, 2019 letter.  
 
For matter of public record, the City of Burnsville would like to note its position on two specific items addressed: 
 
2D – Could all Runway 17 departures use the 2.5-mile river departure procedure before making an easterly turn? 
The City of Burnsville agrees with the MAC staff recommendation that this item should not be considered for additional 
study by the FAA.  
 
Requiring all Runway 17 air traffic to first travel west down the Minnesota River corridor, and then make an easterly turn 
(over northcentral Burnsville) would only shift air traffic noise from one community to another and would not offer any true 
noise mitigation.  
 
3A – Move Runway 12R and 12L westbound departures to Runway 17 to take advantage of the 2.5-mile river departure. 
MAC staff has indicated that this change in departure procedure (if limited to overnight operations) could potentially 
provide noise mitigation to Eagan, central Burnsville and other communities.  
 
The City of Burnsville supports the MAC staff recommendation to ask the FAA to further study of this item, but reserves its 
official position until more information on potential impacts becomes available.  
 
Thank you for your ongoing efforts to help reduce aircraft noise in our communities.  
 
Sincerely,        CC:   Burnsville City Council Members 
         Burnsville City Manager 
         U.S. Congresswoman Angie Craig 
         U.S. Senator Amy Klobuchar 
Elizabeth B. Kautz, Mayor        U.S. Senator Tina Smith 
City of Burnsville          
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